ALPINE MASTER GARDENER ASSOCIATION 

   MINUTES OF May 27, 2009 MEETING
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Call to Order: by Annette Yasin at 6:50 pm
Program:  Tom Yasin gave a presentation about Humidity and Dew Point.  It was very educational.
Welcoming Committee: Sharon Whitmore – there were no visitors at our meeting.
Secretary’s Report:   Minutes of the March 25th meeting taken by Karen Blewett were reviewed.  They were approved as read.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Chris Cook presented the Balance Sheet & the Profit & Loss Statement.  The association’s current check book balance is $3,343.02.  Paula Goddard moved to approve the statements. Richard Kettner supported.  Motion to approve was passed.  We have 53 members as of 05/27/09.
Committee Reports:

Program Committee:  June’s meeting will be at the Demo Garden   Work bee from 
6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  Refreshments & short meeting from 8:00 p.m. until too many mosquito bites.    July – Middletons       August - Carol Brown
Web and Volunteer/Education Hours: Lori Hansen passed around the attendance sheet for members to sign.  Try to enter your hours every month. 
Publicity:  Cynthia Hilling had been trying to get article in the newspaper RE: our annual banquet.  It had not been published as of this meeting.

Demo Garden:   Friendship – Annette said that there had been a cleanup. They will meet

on Weds 4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. Hummer – Per Jean Brown the group will meet tonight after this meeting. Herb – Betty said that the group will meet 1st & 3rd Weds. They will place four pots in the garden & plant them with different kinds of herb.  Perennial – Ruth Doss stated that more leaves need to be added to the garden.  The work bee will be on June 24th.  The group is looking for donation of  perennials.  Patricia is looking for volunteers to work at the green house on June 5th.  Let her know if you can to this.

Refreshments:  Debra Webster thanked Deb Daly, Michelle Roberts, and Susan Dengler

            for the goodies.   June’s people are Patricia Osborn, Carol Lienerth, & Betty Sheinhoff
Sunshine:  Connie Czarkowski  A card was sent around for member to sign for Mary Kay Sklarczyk, who has cancer.

Historian:  Carol Brown passed around pictures of the banquet.


Field Trip Coor:  Roseann Kujawa has planned a trip to a hosta garden in Interlocken on 


June 26th.  Members will meet at the Carter’s parking lot to carpool & leave by 8:00 a.m. 

            Bring a sack lunch to eat there.  Some may stop at  another garden in Traverse City on the

            way home.  


Library Series:  Carol Lienerth said that the series went nicely.  She did not have any

            refreshments one day.  It was suggested the chair call people to remind them next time.

            She has been adding information to the book of notes for next year’s chair.

Coordinator:  Jeanne Freymuth has set up a meeting on June 3rd at 4:00 p.m. at the MSU Extension office in Gaylord to discuss how we go about obtaining a new coordinator.  Mary Wilson from the State Master Gardener program, Dean Solomon, and Ben Bartlett will attend.  The meeting is open to any member who wants to attend.  
 Old Business:   
Annual Banquet Recap / It was a success & everyone had a good time!
Spring Plant Sale / Cynthia Hilling delivered the plants that were ordered.  The Association broke even with this sale.
Fall Workshop / Marilyn Kaczanowski was absent.  The date is September 26th.
By-Law Committee / on hold until a new coordinator chosen

New Business:    
Patricia Osburn asked for a donation for an ad in the Shop & Play Gaylord brochure.  It would highlight the demo garden.  Ed Doss moved for the association to donate $100.00.  Margaret Albert seconded.  Motion carried.
We were going to have PH testing tonight, but it was broke.  Patricia said a sensor needed to be replaced.  The cost would be approx $60.00.  Margaret Albert moved to have her purchase the part.  Ed Doss supported.  Motion carried.

Edelweiss Garden Club garden tour will be July 15th.  
There being no further business, Debbie Webster moved to adjourn the meeting.  Carol Brown supported.  Meeting was adjourned.

We had refreshments.  Some members brought plants to exchange.
Respectfully submitted,

Karen E Blewett
Karen E. Blewett, Secretary 
